
From: Parsons, Timothy A.
To: Joshua Martin
Cc: Lotane, Alissa Slade; Kirk Blouin; Jay Boodheshwar; Nina Toscano; Liko, Sarah M.
Subject: RE: Town Of Palm Beach Memorial Park Fountain Stairs Reconsideration
Date: Tuesday, May 21, 2019 9:57:20 AM

Good morning Mr. Martin,
 
Thank you for your letter. I am of course happy to have a meeting with you here in Tallahassee, but I
want to be up-front about expectations. Our staff has reviewed this request multiple times, each
time with an open mind. Ultimately, the same conclusion has been reach with my consideration of
and concurrence with their assessment.
 
This is a matter where the Secretary of the Interior’s standards intersect with two restrictive
covenants. The proposed staircase is a fundamental architectural change to a National Register
listed property, and would constitute an “adverse effect” under any review criteria, and based on
the information that I’ve reviewed several times I do not believe that the plan is consistent with the
standard that you site in your letter. That said, if you’d like to discuss the plans with me in more
detail we can either schedule a conference call or meet in person. I am always willing to take a fresh
look at a proposal. Please coordinate with Dr. Sarah Liko on a potential meeting time in the next few
weeks (Sarah is copied on this email).
 
Best,
Tim

 
Timothy A. Parsons, Ph.D.
Division Director | State Historic Preservation Officer
Division of Historical Resources  |  Florida Department of State
500 South Bronough Street  |  Tallahassee, Florida 32399
Office: 850.245.6306 | Mobile: 850.519.4373 |  dos.myflorida.com/historical
 
 
 
 
 

From: Joshua Martin <jmartin@TownOfPalmBeach.com> 
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2019 5:53 PM
To: Parsons, Timothy A. <Timothy.Parsons@dos.myflorida.com>
Cc: Lotane, Alissa Slade <Alissa.Lotane@dos.myflorida.com>; Kirk Blouin
<KBlouin@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Jay Boodheshwar <JBoodheshwar@TownofPalmBeach.com>;
Nina Toscano <NToscano@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Joshua Martin
<jmartin@TownOfPalmBeach.com>
Subject: Town Of Palm Beach Memorial Park Fountain Stairs Reconsideration
Importance: High
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EMAIL RECEIVED FROM EXTERNAL SOURCE

The attachments/links in this message have been scanned by Proofpoint.

Dr. Parsons:

Good evening.  I hope this email finds you well.
 
Attached, please find a letter and attachments from Town Manager Blouin requesting a
reconsideration of the Town’s request related to the proposed improvements to the Fountain at
Memorial Park.
 
If you have any questions, please let us know.  Thank you for your continued cooperation in this
matter.
 
Have a wonderful evening.

Respectfully,
Josh
 
Josh Martin, AICP, CNU-A
Director

Town of Palm Beach
Planning, Zoning, Building
360 S. County Road
Palm Beach, FL  33480
Office: 561-227-6401
Mobile:  843-247-2057
www.townofpalmbeach.com
 
 
Please be advised that under Florida law, e-mails and e-mail addresses are public records. If you do
not want your e-mail address released in response to a public records request, do not send
electronic mail to this entity. Instead, contact the Town of Palm Beach by phone at (561) 838-5400,
or in writing: 360 S. County RD, Palm Beach, FL 33480.
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